SALFORD CITY COUNCIL - RECORD OF DECISION (CABINET)
	I, Councillor Mann, Lead Member for Education, confirm that, in exercise of the powers conferred on it in accordance with the Scheme of Delegation of the Council, the Cabinet has passed the following resolutions:-

THAT the following decisions be taken as recommended in the report (to the Cabinet):-


(i)
Approve the PFI (II) High Schools project to proceed to the Invitation to Tender stage;


(ii)
Approve the proposed shortlist of bidders to be Invited to Tender;


(iii)
Delegate the decision on whether the contractor, named in recommendation (iii) of the report, remain on the shortlist to PFI Steering Group; and


(iv)
Note the current affordability position.




	The reasons are: In December 2002, a bid was submitted to the Department for Education and Skills for PFI Credits to replace Buile Hill, Harrop Fold and Hope High Schools on their existing sites.  Subsequently, an announcement was received on 28 March 2003, confirming an allocation of £48 million PFI Credits.


	Options considered and rejected:  In December 2003, the City Council, via the PFI Steering Group, engaged external advisers to assist the PFI In-House Team with the procurement of the PFI project.  Work has been ongoing with the Advisers to bring the project to the Invitation to Tender stage of the process, with actions reported through the PFI Steering Group accordingly.




	Assessment of Risk:  An assessment of risk was undertaken as part of the three Special High Schools PFI.  It is intended to replicate this and a copy is available if required.



	Source of Funding: The PFI credits will attract special grant funding via the RSG payable to the Authority from the financial year in which the Authority makes payment to the Provider.


	Legal Advice Obtained: Advice has been obtained from Corporate Services and the external Legal Adviser to the project.


	Financial Advice Obtained: Developed with Corporate Service inputs and the external Financial Adviser to the project.


	The following documents have been used to assist the decision process.


	(The relevant documents contain exempt information and are not, therefore, available for public inspection)


Contact Officer:   Kevin Wolstencroft

                 Tel. No. 0161 778 0440


	The appropriate Scrutiny Committee to call-in the decision is the Life Long Learning and Leisure Scrutiny Committee


Signed: K. Mann  

Dated: 21st April, 2004

This decision was published on 23rd April, 2004, and will come into operation on 4th May, 

2004, unless it is called-in in accordance with the Decision making Process Rules.
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